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November 3, 2017 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re:  Overlapping Certificates of Public Convenience and Necessity  

Board File Number: EB-2017-0108 
 
Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 2 dated October 16, 2017, a Settlement Conference was 
convened on November 2, 2017 with Ms. Karen Wianecki as facilitator.  In attendance were 
representatives from Union Gas, EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership, OM Limited 
Partnership and OEB Staff. 
 
There is no settlement proposal arising from the settlement conference, however, parties 
have agreed to the exchange of additional information and continued discussions. 
 
Union Gas requests that the Board extend the procedural schedule to allow for the exchange 
of additional information and the continuation of settlement discussions. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
[Original signed by] 
 
Patrick McMahon 
Manager, Regulatory Research and Records 
pmcmahon@uniongas.com 
(519) 436-5325 
 
c.c. (email only): Azalyn Manzano, Ontario Energy Board 
    Rich Murray, Ontario Energy Board 
    Richard Lanni, Ontario Energy Board 
    Bruce Brandell, EPCOR Utilities Inc. 
    Britt Tan, EPCOR Utilities Inc. 
    Patrick Welsh, Osler Hoskin & Harcourt LLP (NRG) 
    Scott Lewis, OM Limited Partnership 
    Myriam Seers, Torys 
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